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Requirements for Advance Notification for the Shipment of Low Level
Radioactive Waste

This information notice is applicable to state of Florida radioactive materials licensees who generate
or transport Low Level Radioactive Waste.

The purpose of this information notice is to raise the awareness concerning the 48 hour advance
notification requirement to the Department of Health, Bureau of Radiation Control
for the shipment of Low Level Radioactive Waste.

Section 64E-5.1508, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.), requires all persons licensed by the
department, as well as nuclear power plants licensed by the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission,
and who desire to ship radioactive waste to a low-level radioactive waste treatment, storage or
disposal facility, shall notify the department no less than 48 hours prior to departure of the
shipment. The notification shall be made in writing or by telephone to:

U.S. Mail Address Delivery Address (Physical Location)
Department of Health Department of Health

Bureau of Radiation Control Bureau of Radiation Control

P.O. Box 680069 2044 All Children’s Way

Orlando, FL 32868-0069 Orlando, FL 32818

(407) 297-2095 fax (407) 297-2085 (407) 297-2095 fax (407) 297-2085

It is expected that you review this information for applicability to your facility and consider appropriate
actions. No specific actions nor written response is required.

This notice and the regulations may also be viewed and downloaded from our website at
www.doh.state.fl.us/environment/radiation.

Phone (904) 487-2437 Bureau of Radiation Control - Radioactive Materials Section Fax (904) 921-6364
(SC) 277-2437 1317 Winewood Boulevard - Tallahassee, FL 32399-0700 (SC) 291-6364







